District 9 Winter Association Meeting

Monday, April 29, 2013
7:00 p.m.
Wicked Moose, Rochester, MN
CTO: 7:05 p.m.
Roll Call
_  X_
Albert Lea


__X_
Mankato 

_  X_
Rochester
_  X_
Austin



__   _
Tri City

_  X_
St. Peter
__X_
Dodge County 

__X_
Northfield

__X_
Waseca
__X_
Faribault


__X_
Owatonna

__X_
Winona
__X_
La Crescent


__X_
Red Wing

Introductions made.

Minutes from Winter District 9 Association Meeting Minutes
Minutes are posted on the website.  No changes were requested to be made.
Treasurer Report
Mark Blaisdell reported that there is $9,400 in checking and $3,504 in savings.  All associations are current year to date.
Director’s Report

Tom reported that AA/A has passed at the MN Hockey level.  It is no longer a pilot program.  The three associations (Owatonna, Winona, Kasson) that opted down last year will remain down unless they request to opt up.  One change made was if your Bantams play AA, your PeeWees do not have to play AA.
Charitable gambling presented at the State meeting.  It should be noted that in order to have charitable gambling, you must have 15 board members.  If you do not have a board of 15, you would need to invite the entire association to the meeting and vote on charitable gambling and then close the meeting to conduct the remaining agenda items.  In that instance, all the members would be voting members for the charitable gambling items.  
Helmets have an expiration date.  Referees will not be making players take off their helmet to check the expiration date.  If an injury takes place and the helmet is expired and supplied by the association, USA Hockey may not cover the injury.

Level 4 coaches clinic will be in St Cloud May 18 and 19.  There will be a fall level 4 in Duluth, but a date has not been set yet.  110 coaches are signed up right now.  Register through USA Hockey.  
The tournament committee reported the number of invitational tournaments held throughout the State.  District 9 is number 2 with hosting 81 tournaments.  District 15 was number 1 hosting 84 tournaments.  District 9 was also number 2 for fines assessed.  District 8 was number 1 for fines assessed.  $9,500 was assessed in fines for tournaments last year.
There is currently a lot of discussion going on about the Squirt level.  There was an AAU level tournament that some of the associations participated in.  This was against the rules as it was a non-sanctioned tournament.  The Squirtackular bought all new jerseys and socks for teams participated to get around this issue.  Checks were then looked at to see who actually paid the entry fee.  Be sure the tournaments that you are entering are sanctioned tournaments.  
Controlled scrimmages are currently being looked at being taken out of the 35 game total count.  They are also looking at changing the verbiage to 35 event days.  This would allow squirt teams that play 2 games in one day, to count as 1 seeing as an event day is counted rather than number of games is counted.  Discussion is still taking place about this and more information will be coming regarding this.  Discussion is also taking place that Squirt statistics will be able to be posted.
Players will not have to sign rosters anymore at all levels.  Tom will double check with Diane Ytuarte about this and let the District know at the Summer meeting.

Tom will be emailing every President the affiliate agreement for review and submission back to the State.  Every time a new president is voted into an association, that new president must complete the affiliate agreement and submit it.  Tom has all of the old affiliate agreements.
Recruitment and retention meeting took place last week.  Tom will try to get Derrick attend the District 9 summer meeting to present the information.  

There were 20-25 coaches that did not complete their modules and could not coach at Districts.  The temp cards will be slowly going away and they are only issued 1 per lifetime per coach.  The coaches are responsible to get the appropriate items done (modules, clinics) in order to coach.  District 9 is not imposing fines for last year.  Tom does not want to have to impose fines in the future, but would like to find a solution to the problem.  
The scheduling meeting for Bantam, PeeWee, and U12 will take place Sunday, October 27, 2013.  Squirts and U10s will be later.  Tom is asking that teams be set a week prior to the scheduling meeting so major changes are not being made the day of the scheduling meeting.  
There were two instances this season where a Bantam B team played in a Bantam A tournament.  Fines were imposed.  A reminder was given to the associations not to cross levels of play.
New Business

Elections:  Elections for the following positions took place and were filled accordingly.


District Director – Tom Christenson


President – Scott Schneider



2nd Vice President – Mike Carlson


Secretary – Kathy Hollon

Contact Sheet:  Contact sheet was passed around for completion of updated information for each association.  As associations hold elections, they are asked to give their updated contact information to Kathy.
Tournament Report
Troy Marquardt reported that tournaments went smoothly this year.  The total of 81 tournaments does not include end of the year district tournaments.  There were fines imposed this year.  The district tournament meetings will take place an hour prior to the fall and winter meetings.  All out of state teams are run through Troy to help alleviate teams crossing levels.  Associations interested in hosting a District, Regional, or end of the year invitational tournament should email Troy by July 15 listing your top three choices.  District 9 will host Regions PeeWee A, PeeWee B and U12 B this year.  Tom would like to have a U12A league in District 9.  If there are 5 or 6 teams to run a league, there would be 1 bid to Regions.  Associations are being asked to see if this is possible.  
Coaching Coordinator Report

Will Fish reported that State Festival for the 15s just finished.  He encourages you to speak with players that have participated in it or run it to find out more about it.  It is a great program.  
2013 clinics will take place in Rochester and Northfield for levels 1, 2 and 3.  The dates will be posted on USA Hockey and District 9 websites by September 1.
Will would like to see coaches getting together to share the knowledge that they have to develop better players.  Tom reported that the District does have the ability to contribute some money to support a jamboree or a camp to use as a learning tool for the coaches.  The Executive Board will be having further discussions about this.  If you have other ideas on how go about this, please let Will know.
District 9 Officials Report
None reported.
Girls Committee

U14B from Rochester ranked #1 in the State.
Statistician Report

Jason reported that the leagues went well.  Bantam B2 and PeeWee C leagues were very successful this year.  These are good options to get the players playing at a level where they will have success.  
The website is a great communication tool.  Please keep your information updated with Kathy.  Jason encourages each association to log in and set up a user name and password so you can keep information updated or get questions answered.  Tournament coordinators are asked to send their tournament information to Jason so it can be posted on the tournament information page on the website.  2013 information is already being posted.  It is recommended that each association look at the tournament information page to see if other associations are already hosting tournaments that weekend.  Additional opportunities is another tab that associations might find helpful to see what opportunities are out there.  The board contact information is out on the website as well.
Player Development/ACE Report

District 9 runs a fall Bantam camp.  MN Hockey created a Reebok 14 for those districts that do not have fall Bantam or other camps.  The Reebok program is still trying to be figured out.  District 9 tryouts for 14s and 15s will be in August.  It will be posted on the MN Hockey website to sign up.  Dates are yet to be set.  Bantam camp will field 1 team to go and play at Braemar for the festival.  There will also be a District 9 PeeWee fall camp at Kasson.  Information will be coming on that as well.  The suggestion was made to rotate the site for the camps.  It is difficult for the coaching staff.  It would be nice to eventually have an East and a West.  The associations are asked to get this information out to their associations.
Old Business

None reported.
Open Discussion

None reported.
Next Meeting Dates:  The Summer meeting will take place in Faribault.  Date and time will be forthcoming.
Adjourn Meeting
8:40 p.m.  
